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Message from the
Principal

Dear Parents,
A warm welcome to the first edition of the AIS
Newsletter for AY 2024-2025.

We are happy to present to you a summary of all that
our students have achieved in the first term. This
year we are committed towards raising the
achievements of our students and enriching
partnerships. We strongly believe in the importance
of teachers, parents, and administrators collaborating
and communicating openly and frequently. I am
thankful to all those stakeholders who have been
adding value to the school improvement through
their contributions, feedback and support during
Coffee Mornings, PTM, assemblies and all other
school events and activities. We are looking forward
to your continued collaboration and more
partnership in the learning journey of our students.

As we begin the second term, I would like to wish a
very Happy New Year to our AIS Family!
I wish you have a wonderful winter break with family
and friends. As we celebrate this new year, 2025, it is
always a great time to reflect on the past year, but
more importantly, to look forward to the coming
year. As we begin 2025, I want to assure everyone
that student success and wellbeing has always been
our topmost priority and will continue to be so as we
begin the second term.

I look forward to welcoming you back in the New
Year and hearing of the exciting and challenging New
Year resolutions our students have set themselves.

Warm regards,
Dr. Jinto Sebastian

-Dr. Jinto Sebastian 



Message from the
Vice Principal

Dear Parents,
Thank You for your continuous support and excellent
partnership with The Apple International Primary School.
We truly value your efforts and appreciate the strong
relationship that has been forged to obtain the best
outcomes for your children, whom we believe are
amazing.

I would like to commend and highlight our hard-working
and dedicated staff that always work in the best interests
of your child. I think you would agree with me that your
children have made an excellent start to this academic
year. Our diligent staff will continue to ensure that pupils
are always working to their best potential and always
safeguarded.
Many children have been studying hard and successfully
completing their assessments recently. Thank you for
your support in getting your children ready and please
give your child a positive acknowledgment for their
excellence.

Thank you for supporting us with the punctuality of your
child to school as every second counts. I do not want your
child to miss out on any important messages or learning,
hence the importance of arriving at school before
7.30am.
During the first term, we have conducted many parental
link events which were superbly attended. Your
presence, support and involvement are very much
appreciated and welcomed. It truly contributes to the
wonderful ethos of the school.
At The Apple International School, we value your
comments, suggestions and feedback so please feel free
to contact your class teacher, section head, coordinator
or Head of school via telephone, email or to make an
appointment if you have any concerns or queries.

 I wish you all a lovely break and best wishes for the New
Year.

 Kindest and warmest regards,
 Mr. Engin Djemali

-Mr. Engin



Message from the
head of primary

Dear Parents, Students, and Staff,
As we approach the end of this term, I am thrilled to reflect on
the incredible growth and accomplishments within our
primary school community. This term has been filled with
exciting initiatives and activities, with a special focus on the
continued development of our students.

Our young learners have shown impressive academic
progress, particularly in literacy and numeracy, while also
actively engaging in enriching experiences. Notably, our
students embraced the "Inspire to Kindness" initiative, with
activities centered around empathy, kindness, and positive
social impact.
This term, we also launched the Writers Wednesday program,
designed to enhance creative writing skills and foster a love
for storytelling. Students have enjoyed expressing their ideas
through fun writing exercises, with many showing remarkable
creativity. Alongside this, our STEMnova Super Learning
Week focused on building problem-solving skills and
encouraging teamwork, further sparking curiosity among our
students.

A big thank you to our dedicated teachers, who have
consistently provided engaging lessons while nurturing the
personal development of our students. Additionally, we’ve
been fortunate to have ongoing parent support, whether
through helping with school activities or encouraging
students at home. Your involvement truly strengthens the
partnership between school and family.
As we close this term, I look back with pride at the collective
efforts of our students, parents, and staff. I am excited to see
what the next term holds, both academically and socially, and I
look forward to seeing our students continue to grow in their
learning journey.

Wishing you all a restful and joyful holiday season.

Fatema Ali
Head of Primary

-Ms. Fatema Ali
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Year 3 
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The Al Afdal Award ceremony was a resounding
success, underscoring the commitment of Apple
International School to nurturing well-rounded
individuals. Students were honored for their
exceptional performance in academics, with
subject-specific awards highlighting excellence in
various disciplines. The Principal, Dr.Jinto shared
motivational insights, emphasizing the importance
of hard work, perseverance, and continuous
learning. Congratulations to all the awardees.

AL AFDAL AWARDS

EVERY SMALL STEP TAKES YOU CLOSER
TO BIG DREAMS.

Hard work +  determinat ion = success!"  💪📖





The Investiture Ceremony of Primary Apple International School Dubai
marked a significant moment as young leaders embraced their roles of

responsibility and service.
We saw dreams taking flights and young leaders emerging. Parents and
their children were steering the ship of tomorrow. It was amazing to see

how the little ones grew up to take the responsibility of the school on
their shoulders with full of enthusiasm and courage.

-23RD OCTOBER 2024 
Leadership is not about being the best. It’s about

making others better.

INVESTITURE
CEREMONY



















TECHNOVA
2.0

TECHNOVA
2.0

COMPETITIONS ACTIVITY IDEAS
We held the final round of competitions in
Digital Painting, Digital Poster Making, and
Tinker Titan.

Interesting technology fun facts were shared
on Teams, along with engaging family
activities.
Additionally, we provided parents with a
checklist on how to use technology safely.

We kicked off the event with an inauguration ceremony at the secondary campus,
featuring participation from students in Year 1, 2, and 3.
During registration, Class Teachers presented a special presentation on the digital age
and Artificial Intelligence, followed by a fun techno dance.
In computing lessons, we introduced AI to students, exploring tools like Deep AI and
Google AutoDraw.
Engaging corridor activities were organized for Year 1, 2, and 3, focusing on problem-
solving, creativity, critical thinking, and sequencing—Algorithm.

FEATURED COLUMNFEATURED COLUMN

DIGITAL ADVOCATES - INTERENT SSAFETY ROLEPLAY
The school council's digital advocates met with
school leaders to raise awareness about digital
safety, educating them on safe technology use and
providing a checklist for security.

A group of students performed a role play
demonstrating digital safety, portraying
roles of Dr. Safe and Dr. Danger.







The Spellex Spelling Competition held at our school on November 8th was a
thrilling and educational event, bringing together six schools to compete in a

series of challenging spelling rounds. Students showcased their spelling
skills and dedication to learning in a fun and engaging environment. After an

exciting competition, the final round winners were Apple International
School, who emerged victorious. The event was a great success, fostering a

spirit of friendly competition and celebrating the students' hard work and
enthusiasm for language.

SpellexSpellex



Zumba
WIth
Mums

Zumba
WIth
Mums
25th November 2024
On November 25th, 2024, our school MPH
was filled with laughter, energy, and the
vibrant beats of Zumba music as we hosted
our "Zumba with Mum" event. The event
brought together mums and their children for
a fun-filled session of dance, fitness, and
bonding.

The event was more than just a workout;
it was a celebration of the strong bonds
between mothers and their children. It
was heart-warming to witness the
encouragement and support exchanged
between pairs, making the experience
even more special.

A special thank you goes out to our
fantastic Zumba instructor, Ms. Mae, who
kept everyone motivated and smiling
throughout the session. We also extend our
gratitude to all the mums and children who
participated and made the event
memorable.



SPELL BEE COMPETITIONSPELL BEE COMPETITION

THE ROYAL SPELLING BEE COMPETITION, ORGANIZED BY THE ROYAL SPELLING BEE, AN EXTERNAL
ORGANIZATION, WAS HELD ON NOVEMBER 14TH, OFFERING A FANTASTIC PLATFORM FOR

STUDENTS TO SHOWCASE THEIR SPELLING PROWESS. BEFORE THE EVENT, STUDENTS WHO
REGISTERED RECEIVED A COMPREHENSIVE PREPARATION BOOKLET TO HELP THEM GET READY FOR

THE COMPETITION.

The journey began with a school-
level competition, where students
demonstrated their skills in a series
of spelling challenges. 

The journey began with a school-level
competition, where students demonstrated
their skills in a series of spelling
challenges. 

STUDENT SPOTLIGHT:STUDENT SPOTLIGHT:





ClassAssembliesClassAssemblies



Roald Dahl Day
3A  class had the pleasure of celebrating Roald Dahl Day
during our assembly. They shared insights about the life

and work of one of the most beloved authors in children's
literature.















WorldWorld
Food dayFood day

22 October 2024

Year 3E students led the school assembly last
October 22, 2024 to celebrate World Food
Day, a day that helps us think about hunger
and the need for everyone to have enough
food. This year’s theme was "Right to Food for
a Better Life and a Better Future."

The assembly started with a mini skit where the
students acted out the struggles of hunger,
showing how important it is for everyone to have
food. They also shared a poem that reminded
everyone that food should be available to all
people, no matter who they are. To end the
celebration, Year 3E performed a lively dance that
helped bring the theme to life, showing how food
is key to building a better future.
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Arabic HighlightsArabic Highlights



The student-led conference was held on 12th Dec. It provided an
engaging platform for students to showcase their learning

progress and achievements to their parents.
The main objective of the conference was to empower students to

take ownership of their learning journey, foster communication
skills, and strengthen the partnership between home and school.



PBLA
and Super
learning
Weeks
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and Super
learning
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Math and Science PBLAMath and Science PBLA
Students grew been seeds in jar and recorded the growth
of plants as a dairy.
The project emphasised on the use of scientific inquiry
and mathematical skills to do the activity and record the
results.
The growth of the been seed was represented as a bar
graph and concluded with the life cycle of a plant.



Math and Sc i ence
PBLA

Math and Sc i ence
PBLA













TECHNOVA 2.0TECHNOVA 2.0









The Mystery Detective class party was held on 13th Dec in the
classroom .The party centered around a "Mystery Detective"
theme to spark creativity, critical thinking, and collaboration

among students while celebrating in a fun and interactive
way.The highlight of the event was a mystery-solving activity.

Students worked in small groups to unravel clues, solve puzzles,
and uncover the "mystery" in a team-based challenge.



Dear Parents and Students,

As we wrap up Term 1, I want to take a
moment to reflect on the fantastic
journey we've had so far. Our students
have demonstrated remarkable
dedication and enthusiasm in their
studies, extracurricular activities, and
personal growth. It's truly inspiring to see
their progress and achievements.

This term has been filled with engaging
lessons, exciting projects like PBLA, and
wonderful events like Dubai Fitness
challenge, STEMNOVA, Techfest and
English Super Learning Week that have
enriched our Year 3 learning community.
Each experience has contributed to
building a vibrant and inclusive
environment.

I would like to extend my heartfelt thanks
to our dedicated teachers and supportive
parents who have played a pivotal role in
guiding and nurturing our students. Your
efforts and encouragement are deeply
appreciated.

As we look forward to the next term, let's
continue to foster a culture of curiosity,
resilience, and collaboration. Together, we
can ensure that each student thrives and
reaches their full potential.
Wishing everyone a restful and enjoyable
break. We eagerly anticipate the new
term with renewed energy and
excitement.

Best regards,
Ms. Zara Daud
Year 3- Head of Section

VOTE
OF
THANKS

DREAM BIG, WORK HARD,

DREAM BIG, WORK HARD,

DREAM BIG, WORK HARD,

AND SHINE BRIGHT!

AND SHINE BRIGHT!

AND SHINE BRIGHT!

1 3 / 1 2 / 2 0 2 4

-Section Head 
Ms. Zara Dawud





Prepared byPrepared byPrepared by
   Ms.ThahiraMs.ThahiraMs.Thahira
ICT CoordinatorICT CoordinatorICT Coordinator


